UU Connections Minutes
Thursday, April 20, 2023, at 1 p.m.

Attending: Scott, Lannie, Stephanie, and Erin. 

Check in – All 
The circle checked in. 

Opening Reading – Stephanie

Consent Items
The minutes and agenda were approved. 

Discussion Items/Proposals 
Article II Townhall Postmortem
We were a group of six people at the townhall meeting. There was a general agreement that the new rendition of article II was good to go.

To Do: Erin will write the report and send it to the other members of the circle for approval, before sending it on to the UUA. 

GA Delegates (Process for Selection)
Erin has created a rough draft and it is in Scott’s hands for further review. Choosing delegates will begin in January next year. 

To Do: Scott will review the draft and have it ready for discussion at our May meeting. 

Updating the Information on Our Website
Scott asked us to review the information and come up with any additions, deletions, or edits. We are aiming to have our page updated before the fall. We have a responsibility to educate the congregation about the wider UU world on our webpage. 

We want to provide links to PWR, UU World, UUA, and GA.

To Do: Scott have offered rewrite mission, vision, and aims for our circle for discussion at our May meeting. 

UUA Board Meeting
· The board just passed a revised version of the preliminary fellowship procedure and there are some interesting changes there that might affect our re-hiring our current contract minister.
· One item of conversation after the discussion was from Susan FG about how difficult hiring a 1/2-time minister and putting the package together.  
· Also, the new procedure for preliminary make it difficult to contract for a year, I can send out the procedure if anyone wants to read it.
· Endowment and trust fund income has decreased in the last two year.
· Work is being done on a virtual hymnal, they hired a project manager to do this, it will be funded by yearly subscriptions.
· It was suggested that congregations start informational meetings in February to talk about what that years GA is about and getting interest for delegates started.
· The UUA board will not support regional assemblies any longer due to poor programming. 

Announcements
Scott announced that he would be stepping back from commitments in the church to take a position on the Governing Circle. We may need to recruit a new member or new members to our circle. This may offer the opportunity for people not as knowledgeable about our wider UU world. 

To Do: Scott will write an article for the newsletter asking for volunteers on the circle.

Scholarship for GA
Erin requested a scholarship to attend GA the 2023 virtually. She read the workshop offerings and thinks that a great many of the topics would provide further education for several of the circles that she serves on including this circle. 

To Do: Stephanie will work on attaining the scholarship money.

Closing – Reading – Stephanie
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